

District 25 Meeting Minutes - Panel 75

May 6th, 2025

1. Meeting opened at 7:00 pm by DCM (Braden A.) with the Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, and the Responsibility Pledge.
2. A portion of AA's *Third Legacy of Service* was read from The AA Service Manual.
3. Roll Call
 - a. Braden – DCM
 - b. Torey – Web Servant
 - c. Lenny – Treasurer
 - d. Wanda – Secretary
 - e. Paul - Day by Day - the group stopped donating to District 25, Paul will bring it up at the next business meeting
 - f. Douglas R.– GSR, Briar Rd. Step - the meeting needs support
 - g. Savannah – GSR, EFBB
 - h. James – GSR, Chestnut Hill Big Book
 - i. John S – GSR, Mt. Airy Beginners
 - j. Charles – GSR, Vernon Park - group is back to having meetings five days a week
 - k. Rita – GSR, West Oak Lane Group
 - l. Mary – GSR, Manayunk Big Book
 - m. Rachel – GSR, Good NG
 - n. James – GSR, Chestnut Hill BB
 - o. Charles - GSR, TOTH
 - p. Rick - GSR, Sunshine - 23rd Anniversary Gratitude Meeting on June 1st
4. The minutes from the April 2025 District 25 meeting were read by Braden A. and approved
5. Lenny T. gave the Treasurer's Report
 - a. Gave an overview on the pamphlet and best practices set in "Where Money and Spirituality Mix"
 - b. Broke down contributions to District, Area, SEPIA, and GSO
 - c. District balance is \$1,272.38
6. Torey S. gave the Webservant Report
 - a. Torey discussed giving him info for your group so that it can be included on the district website
7. Loretta M was absent but sent in a ADCM Report

- a. Top of the Hill approved to donate \$100 to the Area 59 Hospitality Suite at International Convention
8. Braden A. gave the DCM Report
 - a. Gave a very detailed report on Pre Conference Sharing Session, there was a good turnout from District 25
 - b. Mini Assembly I will be led by our Delegate Dan B. in Glen Mills, PA.; need volunteers for check in table
9. Visitation Committee - Brian & Loretta
 - a. Neither were present
10. Old Business:
 - a. Volunteers for Mini Assembly - Torey, Braden, and Wanda
 - b. Email and digital subcommittee meeting set for October 14th, 7:00pm to reevaluate
 - c. Area 59 seeking guest observers at EPGSA, nominations due June 8th
11. New Business
 - a. The district took a vote and unanimously decided to donate \$100 to the Area 59 PA Hospitality Suite
 - b. Please submit new business to DCM before the next district meeting if you have anything to bring to the table
12. Readings:
 - a. Read Tradition 5 followed by Questions and Discussion
 - b. Read Concept 5 followed by Questions and Discussion
 - c. Charles will share on Tradition 6 and James R. will share on Concept 6.
13. Meeting adjourned at 9:03pm. Next meeting will be on Tuesday, June 3rd, 2025